
The Groves Hinchley Wood
Patient Participation Group Meeting 
Thursday 22nd November 2019-12:30pm
1. Present
C.R– PPG Member 
L.S – PPG  Member 

J.D – PPG Member

T.B – PPG Member

R.G – PPG Member

L.T – PPG Member

B.F – PPG Member 

F.A – PPG Member

G.A – PPG Member

Michelle Taylor – Branch Manager
Dr Hannah Graham – Partner 

2. Apologies
D.W – PPG  Member 

N.C – PPG Member 

C.R – PPG Member 

3. Welcome And Recap on Previous PPG Meeting 
A very warm welcome to those able to attend the third PPG meeting and a big thank you to all that have volunteered to be a part of the PPG.
During the last meeting we expressed that we were keen to purchase a new machine for the waiting area which informs patients of their weight, height, BMI and blood pressure, which is to help patients manage their own health and wellbeing.One of our PPG members have very kindly been and continues to look into a charity for donations. 

At our last meeting we introduced urgent care appointments in  prepation for winter pressures. This has proved extremely successful as we are able to ensure acutely unwell patients are seen on the same day by a GP. We will continue to provide this service for our patients over the winter period and we are grateful to our patients for using these appointments wisely. Our staff are happy to continue to help our patients to book into the most appropriate clinics for their needs.

4. Groves Medical Group Update
We are very excited to have introduced private practice at The Groves Hinchley Wood. We understand that with any new service provided there will be queries from patients and our helpful staff are more than happy to answer any individual queries, however in summary this service provides patients with an additional choice about their health and helping them to be seen at a time conveninent for them. Patients that are currently registered with the practice as an NHS patient are more than welcome to attend one of our other branches for private treatment. Alternatively an option is available for our NHS patients to become a private patient and we would assist you in finding a new NHS GP locally. Offers are available and patients can choose to become members with an annual medical plan. Please ask a member of staff for further information or visit our private website – www.theprivategpgroup.co.uk
Linked to private practice, we will be able to offer private microsuction in the near future. Due to the numerous risks of ear syringing we will discontinue this service and provide a microsuction service which is considered a much safer option. 
5. Website and Online Services
We are pleased to share with our patients the statistics of our website usage. The statistics from October show that over 40 patients within the month requested a prescription by using the website and over 55 patients requested advice or information. These figures show that an incredible 207 phonecalls were saved and 354 visits to the practice. These figures reflect how helpful our website is and gives our patients a further way of accessing services provided by the practice. 
Thank you to our patients for using our online services to book appointments, which helps to increase access for those patients unable to access online services. Patients are now able to view their investigation results along with the GP comments as well as having more choice of their appointment booking as every appointment which is released by the practice on the same day at 8:00am is released online. This gives patient’s choice of their appointment time and the GP they wish to book with. We would like to continue to promote this for all patients able to access online services and to help with this we are very grateful to our PPG members who have kindly volunteered to spend time helping our patients to understand the online services and showing them how this is used.
6. Staff Update
We are lucky to have a very committed team of 4 GPs, 1 Practice Nurse, 1 Health Care Assistant and 5 Receptionists/Administrators. We are currently seeking a full time (35 hours per week) receptionist/administrator to complete our team. Full in house training is provided on induction. 
7. Fundraising for The Practice and Local Charities 
As well as our new machine for our waiting area, we are also very keen to purchase a new ECG machine. We would benefit from a more modernised ECG Machine which we feel is crucial to have in the practice, not only for routine checks, but also to aid diagnosis in emergency situations where patients present with acute chest pain. An ECG in this situation is vital in ensuring the correct emergency treatment is provided.

We would also like to fundraise for a local breast cancer charity by organising fundraising events. We would be very grateful for any fundraising ideas. 
8. Coffee Morning Update
We continue to work closely with our PPG to find a suitable location for our planned coffee mornings. The purpose of the coffee mornings is to provide patients with further support in the community and allow them to meet informally with Practice staff. We will keep patients updated on progress.
9. Patient Feedback 
At The Groves Hinchley Wood, feedback is extremely important to us to ensure that we can understand not only what we are doing well but also where improvements can be made to improve the service we provide to our patients. We encourage patients to speak with the Branch Manager - Michelle and other practice staff with any feedback you may have and we welcome feedback on our website. We have received some extremely positive feedback on both NHS choices and our Friends and Family feedback forms, particularly about how helpful the practice staff have been, and we thank you for your feedback.
10.  Flu Vaccination Update
For the first year, A new vaccination has been introduced for patients aged over 65 years, which is a separate vaccine to patients aged under 65. For the over 65 vaccination there is one supplier, which has caused a shortage of these vaccines throughout the UK, including not only GP surgeries but also pharmacies and any other acute setting that provides this service. We are pleased to inform our patients that we now have both the under 65 and the over 65 vaccination in stock and we are providing a walk in service all day Monday through to Friday to ensure that all of our patients are able to receive their vaccination without needing to make an appointment in advance. 
11.PPG Meeting – Open Discussion and Any other Business

Patients are informed that PPG meeting dates, agendas and minutes are published on the website.
Thank you to all of our PPG members for their feedback and ideas during our open discussion. Following this, we have agreed on the following actions:


Should you see a GP and they ask to see you again for review- the GP will book this appointment for you before you leave the practice


We are going to place a poster in the practice encouraging patient’s to share their feedback and experiences


A new patient welcome pack will be introduced for all of our new patients with information about the practice, how to make an appointment, request a prescription and local services available to them


Our PPG Members will kindly volunteer with coffee mornings and assisting our patients with ‘getting online’


We have a supply of chairs with arms which upon request from a patient we would be very happy to accommodate


One of our PPG member raised a very good query regarding implications of medications after Brexit. Currently we are unable to comment on this due to not receiving information but will of course keep our patients updated





The next PPG meeting has been scheduled for: 


To Be Confirmed 





Anyone wishing to join the PPG are more than welcome to attend. Please leave your email address if you would like to be a virtual member and kept up to date.


















